March 21, 2018
Dr. John L. Capinera
Coeditor
Florida Entomologist
Dear Dr. Capinera:

I wish to submit a manuscript entitled “Toxicity of five plant oils for adult Tribolium castaneum (Coleoptera: Tenebrionidae) and Oryzaephilus surinamensis (Coleoptera: Silvanidae)” to be considered for publication as an Article in Florida Entomologist. The paper was coauthored by Nihad Jubara, Lamya Alghamdi, Zahraa Almakady and Eisha Basndwh.
Insects such as Tribolium castaneum and Oryzaephilus surinamensis cause extensive damage to stored products; however, control of these pests using conventional insecticides can be damaging to both the environment and human health. Hence the need to identify more environmentally friendly alternatives. In this study, we evaluated the effectiveness of different concentrations of oil from five plant species, lavender, onion, flax, caraway, and saad, against T. castaneum and O. surinamensis. The results of contact bioassays indicated that the toxicity of the five selected plant oils varied depending on the oil concentration and target insect species. Among the oils examined, caraway, lavender, and onion oils were found to be the most effective against both T. castaneum and O. surinamensis.
We believe that the findings of this study are relevant to the scope of your journal and will be of interest to its readership.
This manuscript has not been published or presented elsewhere in part or in entirety and is not under consideration by another journal. All the authors have approved the manuscript and agree with its submission to your esteemed journal. We have read and understood your journal’s policies, and we believe that neither the manuscript nor the study violates any of these. There are no conflicts of interest to declare.

Thank you for your consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.
Sincerely,

Fatehia Nasser Gharsan

Albaha University
Prince Mohammad Bin Saud, 

Al Bahah 65527, Saudi Arabia

Telephone: 966536857877; 22888-998
Email: fatehia2002@gmail.com 
